## CONTINUED MEETING - MAY 31, 1984

A continued meeting was held by the City of Pikeville Board of Commissioners on May 31, 1984 at 2:00 p.m. in the Old City Hall Meeting Room on Division Street.

Mayor Pro Tem Harding Dawahare called the meeting to order. Members present were:

> RUSH DYE, COMMISSIONER ROBERT PAGE, COMMISSIONER HARDING DAWAHARE, COMMISSIONER

Commissioner Frank Morris arrived at a later time.

A Resolution and Deed was presented to the Commission for adoption. The Resolution was read entitled:

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION OF A DEED FROM THE CITY OF PIKEVILLE TO THE HOUSING AUTHORITY OF PIKEVILLE FOR CERTAIN REAL PROPERTY LOCATED ON ROAD FORK OF FERGUSON CREEK IN PIKEVILLE 112

Robert Page made the motion to adopt the Resolution. Rush Dye seconded the motion. The motion carried 3-0.

Upon motion by Robert Page, seconded by Rush Dye, it was a unanimous decision to sign the contract with the County for Solid Waste Disposal as approved at the regular meeting of May 28, 1984.

An emergency Ordinance was brought before the Commission and read entitled:

ORDINANCE PROHIBITING MOBILE HOMES AND METAL TRAILORS FROM BEING LOCATED IN THE CITY OF PIKEVILLE IN OTHER THAN APPROVED AND STATE LICENSED MOBILE HOME PARKS 0-84-006

Commissioner Robert Page moved the adoption of the Ordinance. Commissioner Frank Morris seconded the motion. The motion carried 4-0.

A Resolution to establish a Tourism Commission was brought before the Commission for consideration. Attorney for the Chamber of Commerce, David Stratton, informed the Commission that the County had already approved this Resolution and stated that even if the City did not adopt the Resolution hotels/motels inside the City limits would be subject to a tax not to exceed 3%. Mr. Stratton explained that it would be to the City's best interest to adopt this resolution so as to have a voice in how the tourism commission is ran. Ann Pinson and Webby Huffman, local hotel/motel owners inside the City limits were present and voiced opposition to the Commission adopting this resolution. After considerable discussion it was announced that the board would not take any action on this subject until the next regular meeting scheduled for June 11, 1984.

During this continued meeting, The budget forms for the Revenue Sharing Account were handed out.

A Resolution was brought before the Commission and read entitled:

CITY OF PIKEVILLE RESOLUTION IN REFERENCE TO POOR FARM HOLLOW. P. 84-013

This resolution renames Poor Farm Hollow to Amos Drive in honor of the late Robert Amos, Jr.

Upon motion by Robert Page, seconded by Rush Dye, it was a unanimous decision to adopt the Resolution.

Rush Dye made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Robert Page seconded the motion. The motion carried 4-0.

APPROVED Thisling & Naukhay
Mayor Pro Term